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The Rapid Alert System for Non-Food Products (RAPEX)

RAPEX ­ Weekly overview report of notifications

week 31 ­ 2015

Level Type No. 
Ref.

Notifying
country

Product Risk Measures
adopted
by

notifying
country

Products
were

found and
measures
were
taken
also in:

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 2 

A12/0964/15
Bulgaria Category: Cosmetics

Product: Eyebrow
enhancer

Brand: FEG

Name: Eyebrow
Enhancer

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
6960093122992;
Batch number:
20131119

OECD Portal
Category: 53000000 -
Beauty / Personal Care
/ Hygiene

Description: Eyebrow
enhancing serum in a
white bottle with black
cap (3ml), packaged in
a cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

Chemical

The product
contains 2.5%
of
benzalkonium
chloride.
Benzalkonium
chloride is a
skin and
ocular irritant
at
concentrations
greater than
0.1%.

The product
does not
comply with
the Cosmetic
Products
Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 3 

A12/0965/15
Italy Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Injuries

In the event of
an impact, the
driver's side

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0964/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0965/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Brand: Ferrari

Name: 458 Italia, 458
Spider, 458 Speciale,
458 SpecialeA, FF,
F12 berlinetta,
CaliforniaT, La Ferrari.

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode: All
models since their
production are
affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Passenger car.

Country of origin: Italy

No pictures are
available

airbag may
not deploy
properly.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 4 

A12/0966/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Brand: Mercedes-
Benz

Name: Mercedes C
180 CGI, C 220 CDI, C
250 CDI, E 200 CGI, E
250 CGI, E 220 CDI, E
250 CDI

Type/number of
model: 204, 207;
e1*2001/116*0431*32,
e1*2001/116*0502*18

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles manufactured
on 2 June 2014 are
affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Passenger car.

Country of origin:
Germany

No pictures are
available

Injuries

A bolt fixing
the front seats
is
inadequately
tightened,
increasing the
risk of injury
for the
passengers in
the event of an
accident.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 5 

A12/0967/15
Estonia Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
Chemical

The amount of

Voluntary
measures:

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0967/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0966/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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items

Product: Boys'
sandals

Brand: NEW8TEEN

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 220162

Batch
number/Barcode:
5415132247073

OECD Portal
Category: 63000000 -
Footwear

Description: Boys'
blue sandals.

Country of origin:
China

Chromium VI
in the leather
insole of the
sandals is too
high
(measured
value: 37
mg/kg).
Chromium VI
is sensitizing
and might
trigger allergic
reactions.

The product
does not
comply with
the REACH
Regulation.

Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 6 

A12/0968/15
Germany Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Leather
gloves

Brand: KARSTADT

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 010 550303

Batch
number/Barcode:
2246101549965

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000 -
Personal Accessories

Description: Ladies'
black gloves made of
smooth leather, black
textile lining, white
textile lining between
the fingers, black
leather turned back at
the cuffs; cardboard
label attached to the
gloves. Sample's size

Chemical

The amount of
chromium (VI)
found in the
leather is too
high
(measured
value 8.2
mg/kg).
Chromium (VI)
is sensitising
and may
trigger allergic
reactions.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0968/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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6.5.

Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 7 

A12/0969/15
Finland Category: Lighting

equipment

Product: Lampholder
adapter

Brand: Biltema

Name: Lampunkanta-
adapteri GU10 / E27,
Lampunkanta-adapteri
E14 / E27

Type/number of
model: GU10/E27: 46-
3131,
E14/E27: 46-3133

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000 -
Electrical Supplies

Description:
Lampholder adapters:
GU10 to E27 and E14
to E27. Sold in a
transparent package.

Country of origin:
China

Electric shock

When a lamp
is inserted or
removed, the
live cap of the
lamp is
accessible.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
60238.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 8 

A12/0970/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy with
sweets

Chemical

The plastic
material of the

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0969/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0970/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Brand: YUMMY TOYS

Name: Lovely Girl

Type/number of
model: YT08320

Batch
number/Barcode:
6933893306192

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Plastic
doll in different dresses
and shoes. The
packaging of the toy is
in the form of a
transparent egg
containing a paper
label and sweets
(individually wrapped
jelly candies, Lot NO:
08/2014, Best Before:
08/2019).

Country of origin:
China

toy contains
di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: 34.6 %
by weight).
This phthalate
may harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles

the product
from the
market  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 9 

A12/0971/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Police set

Brand: Unknown

Name: POLICE elite
command

Type/number of
model: Item no:
5158035 B: 48

Batch
number/Barcode:
8713151580353

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Police set
comprised of 2 pistols,
binoculars, a police
badge, compass and 6
pink darts with suction
cups.

Country of origin:
China

Chemical

The plastic
material of the
suction cups
contain di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: up to
0.64 % by
weight) and
dibutyl
phthalate
(DBP)
(measured
values: up to
1.76 % by
weight). These
phthalates
may harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0971/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 10 

A12/0972/15
Spain Category: Furniture

Product: Outdoor
furniture

Brand: Unknown

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Chair OC-
1767-6 - Sofa: OS-
1676 2

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 75000000 -
Household / Office
Furniture / Furnishings

Description: Outdoor
chair (ref. OC-1767-6)
and a two-seater,
outdoor sofa (ref OS-
1676 2) made of a
welded steel structure
and a rattan-look
covering.

Country of origin:
China

Injuries

The products
pose a risk of
injuries
because the
seat and back
may break,
causing users
to fall.

The products
do not comply
with the
relevant
European
standard EN
581-2:2009.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 11 

A12/0973/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Control arm

Brand: Meyle

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Type: 116 050
0061/HD, 116 050
0062/HD

Injuries

Due to a
manufacturing
defect in the
body of the
controller,
cracks may
develop in the
weld seam. If
these remain
undetected,
they will cause

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0973/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0972/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Batch
number/Barcode:
Production number:
3403

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description: Control
arms produced in 2013
for vehicles
manufactured between
1996 and 2010. These
replacement parts may
be installed in the
following vehicles:
Audi A3, Audi TT, VW
Golf and VW New
Beetle.

Country of origin:
Taiwan

the weld seam
to break under
the dynamic
load of the
vehicle being
driven. If the
control arm
breaks
completely the
vehicle can no
longer be
steered.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 12 

A12/0974/15
Slovakia Category: Toys

Product: Plastic doll

Brand: YIDUOZI

Name: Romance
STYLE

Type/number of
model: NO. 38284

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Plastic
doll with long hair,
dress and shoes.
Packed in a cardboard
box with a transparent
plastic window on the
front side.

Country of origin:
China

Chemical

The product
contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: up to
16,4% by
weight) and
dibutyl
phthalate
(DBP) (
(measured
values: up to
11,4% by
weight). These
phthalates
may harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles

Compulsory
measures:
Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0974/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 13 

A12/0975/15
Slovakia Category: Toys

Product: Baby rattles

Brand: Fei Pan

Name: Lovely Baby

Type/number of
model: NO. 326-85

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: The
package contains
three plastic rattles: a
yellow/purple guitar,
orange/green elephant
and a pink/blue rattle.
Packed in a
transparent plastic bag
closed with colour
printed card.

Country of origin:
China

Choking,
Injuries

The product
contains small
parts (small
balls in the
rattle in the
shape of a
guitar) that
can be easily
detached. A
child could put
them in the
mouth and
choke on
them.

In addition, the
product
contains a
protruding part
(the handle of
the guitar). If a
child puts it in
the mouth and
falls over onto
the face,
injuries could
occur.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures,
Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0975/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015


12/8/2015 RAPEX Notification System

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1491 9/20

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 14 

A12/0976/15
United
Kingdom

Category:
Hobby/sports
equipment

Product: Bicycle pedal
axle extender

Brand: Specialized

Name: Stainless Steel
Pedal Extender

Type/number of
model: Model: 0910-
2090

Batch
number/Barcode: 7
19676 76745 1

OECD Portal
Category: 71000000 -
Sports Equipment

Description: Stainless
steel bicycle pedal
axle extender,
packaged in clear
plastic bag with red
and white cardboard
top. Also supplied
unpackaged to
professional bike
fitters.

Country of origin:
Taiwan

Injuries

The axle
pedal
extender may
break, which
could result in
the rider
losing control
of the bicycle
and sustaining
injuries.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 15 

A12/0977/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Injuries

A software
error in the
control device
for the

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0976/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0977/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Brand: Jeep

Name: Cherokee

Type/number of
model: Type: KL EC
type approval:
e4*2007/46*0783*00 -
*04

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles manufactured
between 27.2.2013
and 19.11.2014 are
affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Passenger car

Country of origin:
United States

No pictures are
available

occupant
restraint
system can
result in
inadvertent
deployment of
the airbag
leading to an
accident.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 16 

A12/0978/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Motorcycle

Brand: Yamaha

Name: WR250R/X

Type/number of
model: Type: DG20
EC type approval:
e13*2002/24*0219

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles manufactured
between 2008 and
2015 are affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Motorcycle

Country of origin:
Japan

No pictures are
available

Injuries

At very high
temperatures,
the windings
of the
alternator can
be damaged
and fail
completely. If
the battery
consequently
runs down, the
engine can
stop
unexpectedly
while the
motorcycle is
in motion.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 17 

A12/0979/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Loom band
charms

Brand: CRAZY
ELASTIC

Chemical

The product
contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0979/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0978/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Name: Fashion Loom
Bands

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Charms
for loom bands (12
pcs) in soft plastic,
different shapes and
colors - hearts, flowers,
ball etc.-, in plastic
packaging 9x10 cm.

Country of origin:
China

values: up to
1.4% by
weight). This
phthalate may
harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 18 

A12/0980/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy with
sweets

Brand: Sweet manja

Name: Sweet Puppy
with natural colours

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
6933893306789

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Plastic
dog with swivel head
together with (10g of)
sweets (Jelly Beans),
packed in a box
approx. 8.5 x 6.6 x 3.6
cm.

Chemical

The product
contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: up to
7.6% by
weight). This
phthalate may
harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0980/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Country of origin:
China

prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 19 

A12/0981/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Motorcycle
handlebars

Brand: ABM

Name: Multiclip

Type/number of
model: Type: MC

Batch
number/Barcode:
Handlebars
manufactured between
April 2009 and July
2015 are affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Motorcycle
handlebars.

Country of origin:
Germany

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The bolts
supplied are
not strong
enough and
the
handlebars
could come
loose as a
result.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 20 

A12/0982/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy guns

Brand: Can Liang
Toys

Name: Equip - Super
Power

Type/number of
model: 3238A17

Batch
number/Barcode:
6910176140735

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Chemical

The plastic
material of
suction cup on
the arrows
contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: up to
3.7% by
weight). This
phthalate may
harm the
health of
children,
causing

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0981/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0982/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Description: Toy set
comprised of two silver
revolvers „PYTHON
HUNTER“ with 4
projectiles with suction
cups.

Country of origin:
China

possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 21 

A12/0983/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy with
sweets

Brand: Unknown

Name: Fantasy Pony
Sweet´n Fun

Type/number of
model: 19102

Batch
number/Barcode:
LOT: 140322,
8590311100718

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000 -
Toys / Games

Description: Plastic
pony available in 4
different colours, with
flowers on the body;
packed in a plastic box
which also includes a
pink brush, little
stickers and sweets
(8g).

Country of origin:
China

Chemical

The toy
contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl)
phthalate
(DEHP)
(measured
values: up to
5.51% by
weight). This
phthalate may
harm the
health of
children,
causing
possible
damage to the
reproductive
system.

According to
the REACH
Regulation the
phthalates
DEHP, DBP
and BBP are
prohibited in
all toys and
childcare
articles

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0983/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 22 

A12/0984/15
Romania Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
Lighter

Brand: DING HAO

Name: Smoking Set

Type/number of
model: DH-8881,
DH-8888,
DH-8855

Batch
number/Barcode:
11ML1-
48/6937218188814,
11ML1-
46/6937218188883,
9ML1-
149/6937218188555

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000 -
Personal Accessories

Description: Lighters
in the form of a sailing
ship, a ship's wheel,
and a dolphin.

Country of origin:
China

Fire

The products
are attractive
to children.
Children may
play with them
and cause a
fire.

The products
do not comply
with the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty
lighters and
with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0984/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 23 

A12/0985/15
France Category: Chemical

products

Product: Tattoo ink

Brand: DERMAGLO

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
DG00035BK (batch);
Expiry date:
22/06/2016

OECD Portal
Category: 53000000 -
Beauty / Personal Care
/ Hygiene

Description: Black
tattoo ink in a plastic
bottle of 90ml.

Country of origin:
Unknown

 

Chemical

The tattoo ink
contains 0.3%
of phenol
which is a
mutagenic
substance.

The Council of
Europe
Resolution
ResAP
(2008)1 on
requirements
and criteria for
the safety of
tattoos and
permanent
make-up,
recommends
that
substances
with
carcinogenic
mutagenic,
reprotoxic or
sensitising
properties
should not be
present in
tattoos.

The product
does not
comply with
the national
legislation on
the
composition of
tattoo
products.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 24 

A12/0986/15
France Category: Chemical

products

Product: Tattoo ink

Brand: INTENZE

Name: Mario's Dragon
Green Dark

Type/number of
model: OI264

Batch
number/Barcode:
G80Y68W105/SS171

OECD Portal
Category: 53000000 -
Beauty / Personal Care
/ Hygiene

Description: Tattoo ink
in a bottle with a
colourless, transparent
plastic applicator
screw cap.

Chemical

The tattoo ink
contains the
aromatic
amine o-
anisidine
(measured
value: 60
mg/kg) and
barium
(measured
value: 11140
mg/kg).

The Council of
Europe
Resolution
ResAP
(2008)1 on
requirements
and criteria for
the safety of
tattoos and
permanent
make-up,

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0986/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0985/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Country of origin:
Unknown

recommends
that aromatic
amines with
carcinogenic
mutagenic,
reprotoxic or
sensitising
properties
should neither
be present in
tattoos and
Permanent
Make-up
products nor
released from
azo-
colourants.

The product
does not
comply with
the national
legislation.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 25 

A12/0987/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Motor
vehicles

Product: Clutch

Brand: DMP

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 51065

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description: Clutch for
scooter. Comes in a
cardboard box without
inscription

Country of origin:
Taiwan

Chemical

The product
contains and
may release
friable
chrysotil-
asbestos
fibres.
Asbestos
fibres are
carcinogenic.

The product
does not
comply with
the REACH
Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 26 

A12/0988/15
Italy Category: Gas

appliances and
components

Product: Gas cooker

Brand: SMEG

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: C91GMXI-2,

Fire

A screw used
to connect the
appliance to
the gas supply
can break
leading to a
gas leak and a
possible risk
of explosion.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0987/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0988/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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C8GVXI-2,
BM93BL,
TR93BL,
TR4110BL1,
TR4110P1,
C7GPX8,
C6GMX8,
CX61GV9,
CB61SV9,
CX6SV9,
CX68M8-1,
CX60SVPZ9,
SCD60EMX9,
CO68GMAD8,
SCB91MCN,
SUK91MFX8,
CG90N,
CG90B,
CB51GV1,
CA90E6,
CX51SV,
CB51SV1,
CX91GVE,
SCB60MX9,
B91GMCX

Batch
number/Barcode:
8017709189877;
1273250,
8017709189891;
1280763,
8017709212438;
1277415,
8017709182458;
1280789,
8017709176648;
1280785,
8017709176655;
1280786,
8017709149031;
1273267,
8017709148959;
1277408,
8017709164430;
1277436,
8017709179595;
1277432,
8017709164607;
1277433,
8017709164447;
1277435,
8017709166625;
6804370,
8017709166618;
1277434,
8017709181758;
1277412,
8017709150037;
1280793,
8017709165055;
1273246,
8017709194420;
1277428,
8017709129378;
1273243,
8017709129361;
1273242,
8017709180423;
1504024,
8017709212810;
1505029,
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8017709135027;
1506019; 1506024,
8017709180812;
1506025,
8017709118013;
1506028,
8017709166465;
1277411,
8017709182229.
1280767

OECD Portal
Category: 72000000 -
Home Appliances

Description: Gas
cookers.

Country of origin: Italy

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 27 

A12/0989/15
Italy Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Brand: Ferrari

Name: LaFerrari

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles produced in
2013.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Passenger car.

Country of origin: Italy

Injuries

The
headrests, in
the event of a
frontal impact,
might not
provide
sufficient
protection for
the occupants
of the vehicle.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0989/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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No pictures are
available

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 28 

A12/0990/15
Italy Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Brand: Ferrari

Name: LaFerrari

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles produced in
2013.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description:
Passenger car.

Country of origin: Italy

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The alarm
signal
indicating loss
of tyre
pressure
might not
function. In the
event of loss
of tyre
pressure, the
driver could
consequently
continue
driving
resulting
possibly in a
loss of control
of the vehicle.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 29 

A12/0991/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Tyre

Brand: Continental

Name: Conti Hybrid
LS3

Type/number of
model: Type:
205/75R17,5 EC type:
E4 0028179 / E4
025676S2R2

Batch
number/Barcode:
Tyres manufactured
between 2014 and
2015 are affected,
specifically those with
the following codes:
DOTHW96F7T9 and
week codes 2714 to
2615.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000 -
Automotive

Description: Tyre for
light trucks and similar
vehicles.

Country of origin:
Czech Republic

Injuries

The inner
layer of the
tyre can push
through the
steel cord and
against the
tread. The tyre
can thus
deflate in a
sudden way
with an
adverse effect
on driving
stability. This
increases the
risk of an
accident.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0991/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0990/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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No pictures are
available


